OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 31 August 2009
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- All four of the BON fishway temperature probes are experiencing technical difficulties.  

Type of outage required- No outage required.  Requires a different method for getting fishway or fish lab temperatures.
Impact on facility operation- Without the temperature probes, it is very difficult to monitor temps in the fishways, the AFF, or the JMF.  Until the probes are repaired or replaced, BON Fisheries recommends using the temperatures found at http://www.nwd-wc.usace.army.mil/tmt/documents/ops/temp/200908.lcol.html  Please see the Bonneville Dam Forebay column.  If you click on the column to the right of the Bon Dam Forebay, you can see hourly temp data.  
They have been using the website, in conjunction with the dam probe, for the JMF.  It tracks very close to the dam probe and may be used as a surrogate until the dam probes are repaired or replaced.  
Length of time for repairs- Unknown at this time but Fisheries is working on getting the probes repaired or replaced.
Expected impacts on fish passage- BON water temps have exceeded 70 degrees at the AFF, which triggers modified sampling for salmon.  As long as AFF users monitor the website and use the appropriate sampling protocols, impacts to fish should be minimal.

It is an inconvenient time to lose the official probes, however, since fish counts for coho and fall chinook are on the rise.
Comments from agencies- no comments received.
Final results- moving forward as outlined above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

